
Wheels:  An e-mail from Jack says, “Last spring I bought a 2-seat roadster MX5 and plan to park it for 
the winter (December, January, and February).  I was going to put it up on blocks but somebody told me 
that it was not good for the bushings in the suspension to let the wheels hang. I had not heard this before 
and would like your opinion.” 
 
Halderman:  I can see where someone may be concerned, but when the vehicle is supported under the 
frame.  When the vehicle is supported by the frame, the suspension is in a "full droop" position.  
However, no harm is done to the suspension bushings because most vehicles are equipped and resting on 
bump stops so no harm is done.  I hope this helps. 
 

 


